








5897 Fincastle Drive










Manassas, VA  20112










July 18, 2005

Jeffery M. Fredrick

Commonwealth of Virginia

House of Delegates, Richmond

Delegate Fredrick:


Thank you for the information regarding the State Commission to study the noise abatement issues related to road construction and the impacts on the homeowners in your District.  Unfortunately there is no way that representatives from the local environmental group, ECOPELT, or other community members can make the meeting on the 20th.


In discussion, we realize that the Route 234 corridor will not have sound barriers in the newly widened areas.  Our overall concern is the fact that the Virginia DOT does not consider the impact of projects like this on the tax paying citizens.  If there is quality of life issues of noise pollution on residents living next to a Federally Funded highway and they must be addressed to meet Federal NEPA standards, the impact is NO LESS just because the state does not have to do these studies.


There are many problems in how this road was widened after appearing to be a dormant plan on the books. The county did not protect the citizens and approved buildings too close to the proposed roads.  This was further compounded by the State DOT deciding to go ahead with the project on it’s own.  Residents see sound barriers on the north western portion of the road where there are NO houses and see that this eastern section does not even get considered for  trees and earth mounds.  


It would seem that the VA DOT would solicit federal dollars and benefits to the community by sound studies and mitigations to quality of life issues for it’s citizens.  This project has dropped the ball for the residents and should consider ways to keep this from happening to other areas in the future.


Thank you again for your concern and interest in this problem.  It is nice to know that we do have a voice in our State Government.





Very Truly Yours,





Carol J. Harrison 

